
Yetholm and District Community Council Meeting

Minutes of the Meeting held in Yetholm Youth Hall
Tuesday 25th July 2023 at 7pm

Present: Shane Black (Chair) (SB), Susan Stewart (SS), Paul Freeland Cook (PFC), Norman Burr (NB), Kevin Lee (KL) and Euan Gibson(EG).
Scottish Borders Councillors: Simon Mountford (SM), Euan Robson (ER).
Apologies: Heather Freeland Cook
Members of the Public: 3
Community Engagement Officer – Emma Husband
The meeting was recorded. 
	
	
	Action

	1
	Apologies for Absence: 

As above
	

	2
	Minutes of Previous Meeting, approval, and signature
The minutes of the previous meeting had been circulated prior to the meeting and were approved with no amendments and signed by the Chair.
	

	3
	Matters Arising from Minutes/Outstanding Issues
6 – SS reported that minutes were available in shop, online and if so, required a hard copy could be provided to anyone who contacted the Secretary.

9 - Benches SS intimated that list of benches had been circulated to KL and EG and this would remain work in progress over coming months.

9 – Forestry Work SS intimated that information received re this had been delivered to MOP who had attended last meeting, information had also been put on CC noticeboard and circulated to all on CC. Public Meeting regarding this issue was also taking place in Morebattle today 25/7/23.
	Ongoing

	4
	Helen Deans Legacy Monies – Update
Reported that all monies had now been allocated to groups in village as per discussion at last meeting. Letters of thanks from Wauchope Hall and Floral Gateway had been received and were read out at meeting. SS also intimated that she had received emails and verbal thanks from other groups.

A letter from MOP had also been received thanking the CC for all their work and diligence in distributing the monies in such a fair way despite many difficulties.
	

	   5
	Christmas Trees and Lights
Email sent in April by ER referred to re costs potentially involved. Further discussion took place as whether lights should go on trees on green. KL commented that he did not think that was in itself an issue. However, the cost involved for an annual event should be considered before any decision taken regarding this. Also discussed was supply of tree by SBC as had happened last year. SM and ER would ask if we were likely to get a tree again this year and report back at next meeting. There was a feeling that we could possibly claim that a precedent had been set but this would be investigated further.
	SM/ER

	6
	Community Engagement Officer – Emma Husband in attendance
The Chair welcomed Emma to the meeting and Emma went on to introduce herself and explained that her role involved facilitating groups and assisting with any funding or grant enquiries. She also asked if there were any questions – none taken.
	

	7
	Festival Week Update – Fiona Thompson (FT)
FT reported that the annual post Festival “greeting” meeting had taken place and positive and negative comments had been received and discussed in detail at the meeting. The final planned meeting for this year would be in September when the finances would be presented, and a committee chosen to pick the principals for 2024. Planning meetings for 2024 would then resume in January 24.
	

	8
	Members of the Public- Issues and/or concerns
	

	
	Question asked re access to Police Report as was mentioned at each meeting, but nothing further noted. Explained that report usually received monthly and always after our meeting had taken place. Agreed that any issues of note would be posted on website going forward. SS also intimated that letter of thanks had been sent to Police Scotland regarding recent work they had carried out over person missing from village.
SM and ER also said that they received a regular scam bulletin from SBC which they would circulate for SS to put on Resilience page.
	SM/SS

	9
	Portfolio allocation
	

	
	SB intimated that there were three portfolios which remained unfilled at this time – Grants and Funding, Tourism and Health and Social. Agreed that a way forward could be to co-opt people onto Council to fulfil these roles. SB to contact person re grants and KL asked to speak to person who was at this time monitoring defibrillators for us to see if they were interested. No decision taken re tourism at this time.
	SB


	10
	Portfolio Discussions
	

	
	Housing and Planning – Shane Black
SB reported that there were no plans at this time. Only plan undecided was solar panels on house in Town Yetholm.
Question raised by EG re retrospective plans and conditions attached and any enforcement regulations. Discussion took place and comment made that Alan Gildner at SBC should be contacted regarding this as he is the enforcement officer.

Discussion also took place re new sign on Kirk Yetholm Green and the wording and pictures used. SB reported that this was being reviewed by group who had put signage up and they were also querying that had to reapply to have this sign retained in this position every three years – was this correct? SM said that any queries re this should be sent on to him.


	

	
	Finance – Norman Burr
NB reported that up to date accounts had been circulated prior to meeting. All asked to note that our grant from SBC had been received and all legacy monies had been paid out. A separate cost centre had been set up in accounts for the recreation grounds money and NB asked that the group when set up should be a working group not a subcommittee as had happened previously.

He also queried if there were any resilience monies left from Covid funding and SS intimated that all had been spent or returned.
NB queried monies that had been received from Awards for All for Warm Hub and that in original application it was stated that should be spent by 5/5/23. SS reported that she had been in touch with contact at Awards for All regarding this and awaited his reply. However, both events that monies had been used for to date had been out with May 5th and no objection or comment had been made by Awards for All 
	SS

	
	Discussion then took place re electric car charging points and if this was something we wished to pursue. Agreed that Euan Doyle at SBC was the person to contact as he held list of approved contactors for this project.
SM and ER both stated that SBC were reviewing amounts given to CC at this time and NB commented that he had recently completed survey re services required and what CC’s would like now and in the future.
NB also commented that our income at this time was minimal and may be something that required to be looked at in the future as costs rising. 
	

	
	Village Maintenance and Utilities – Euan Gibson

EG reported that the work around benches was in progress but would take time as there are over 50 benches that need checked. He did note that two benches were missing.
EG also commented on the slip roads in Town Yetholm and the Vennel and ER commented that this work was to be undertaken in near future along with work on Grafton Bank. The foliage at the Back Lane was overgrown as was the roadside at Lochside – ER aware of Lochside issue.
	

	 
	Education – Heather Freeland Cook
HFC absent but had commented that there was nil to report
	

	
	Bowmont Valley – Paul Freeland Cook 

PFC reported that grass and verges had been cut in the valley.
	

	
	Resilience – Kevin Lee

KL queried the strimmer in the container was it fully operational? SB intimated that it was in working order at this time.
Discussion again re steps down to Haugh on both sides of the river and their state of disrepair. Unsure if this work would/could be undertaken by Countryside Rangers or Community Justice Team. KL agreed to contact the landowner in the first instance to discuss.
	KL

	
	Grants and Funding – Vacant

SS had reported in Finance section re this.
SS also queried pathways grant and Emma Husband said she would send relevant information to SS.
	

	
	Tourism – Vacant

SS reported that all outlets had now been supplied with notelets, tea towels and aprons as discussed at last meeting. Only item which was now out of stock was notelets. SS said she had been in touch with original supplier but no response to date. She had also contacted Footeprint in Jedburgh who could supply notelets on card with envelopes and packaging at a cost of £150 plus VAT for 100 cards. All agreed to go ahead with this order.
	

	
	Health and Social Services – Vacant

SS reported that she had contacted Community Heartbeat re updated quote for defibrillator in Bowmont Valley but to date had had no response.
	

	
	Chair – Shane Black 
SB reported that the Kelso Laddie Day had gone well and had been well supported.
	

	11
	Police Report 
No report had been received as yet this month.
	

	12
	Scottish Borders Councillors Update
SM intimated that there was an opportunity to give community feedback re Live Borders on 15/8 in Tait Hall. 2.30 – 6pm was a drop-in session and 7-8.30pm was a structured discussion.
ER reported that the bench on Venchen Road required repair – this had been reported. A new salt bin would be placed on Deanfield Road. NB queried if there was any progress on road repairs to Mindrum Road. ER said there was nil to report but would follow up again.

Mention was made of empty homes grants process which involved subsidising renovation of derelict properties to bring them back into use.

The councillors were asked about the level of home working as opposed to working from SBC HQ. SM said there was ongoing work to improve the work environment at HQ and work was progressing with co – location of Live Borders and Health to this site.
	

	13
	Additional Correspondence
SS had received correspondence from a resident in The Yett Kirk Yetholm to say that a salt bin would also be placed at the entrance to this scheme.
	

	 15 
	Community Council/A.O.B
NB reported that the newly formed tent group had been busy with the storage and maintenance of the tent over the last few weeks. They planned to have a trial run this weekend in erecting the tent – weather permitting. Grants had been applied for training and insurance but until these were approved NB intimated all of this still fell under remit of CC. EG queried re CC liability at this time as his understanding was that was in a shed that was locked but was not owned by us. He asked that it be minuted that insurance was checked to ensure was insured where it is stored at this time. NB said insurance in place but would check again.
EG asked if a village maintenance group could be formed possibly to work alongside and with the Floral Gateway Group. This could also involve winter maintenance and any resilience work.

SM reported that the tree that had been planted on Town Yetholm green to replace tree that had been removed had died and this tree had also been removed by SBC. SBC would replace later in year, and they would also grind down the remaning tree stump as was a hazard to pedestrians and cars reversing on green.
	NB


The meeting closed at 8.30pm
The next meeting will take place on Tuesday 29th August at 7pm in Youth Hall

